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Newstead Terraces News 

       February 2016
Hello Everyone,
The most newsworthy event of the last month is that construction next door has started.

Lots of digging and machinery movement, but to date the noise has been bearable, the dust not so much.
ELECTRICITY COST CUTTING UPDATE

The committee have employed the services of Wattblock to review and advise on how we can further reduce our common area electricity bills.  Over the years we have installed power saving devices on all the water feature and pool pumps, which have reaped good returns, paying themselves off in under 18 months.  We further reduced the running time of the ventilation fans in the basement garage to only run during peak periods of use.  This also showed a big impact on the bottom line.   Recently we negotiated and changed electricity suppliers to further improve our savings.  Now we have turned to electrical experts to guide us over a two year period as to how we can utilize the technology out in the market place to our advantage.  This quarter Wattblock have undertaken to find a deal that will save us 10% on our electrical bills for common area consumption.  If they are unable to achieve that then they refund the fee paid.  The next step is to review our basement/garage lighting.  Wattblock were here last week doing a lighting audit.  They counted up all the light bulbs and types of light bulbs that we have and will come forward with their next saving initiative for the following quarter.  I should be able to report back to you with $ figures and $ savings in the next quarter for the savings made.

OUT OF HOURS CALLS/TEXTS TO ONSITE MANAGER

Residents occasionally call the onsite manager outside of working hours- late at night, very very early in the morning and on weekends to resolve problems in their units.  Residents should be aware that out-of-hours callouts that don’t relate to urgent matters on common property will incur a fee.  Before you pick up the phone to call the onsite Manager, or text, consider if the problem is an internal unit issue and if it would be best dealt with by an electrician, plumber or other tradesperson during normal working hours.  By all means, call the Manager if there is an urgent issue on common property or a problem that will affect other unit owners, but owners please remember that problems in your own unit are your responsibility.   Tenants need to email their maintenance requests, and call in the case of emergencies.
DO YOU USE STRATAMAX?

Stratamax is a strata management portal that serves as your personal reference point for Newstead Terraces Body Corporate information. It contains useful Reports and Documents such as the By-laws, Financial Statements, Committee Meeting documents, AGM documents and much much more.  You can even pay your Body Corporate levies online via Stratamax.  If you’ve never investigated how Stratamax can save you time filing and retrieving information, take a look- www.stratamax.com.au.  Owners are issued with login details when they purchase in the complex.  If you need a reminder of yours, contact Archers -info@abcm.com.au.

VISITOR CAR PARKING

A big thank you to everyone for clearing the visitor car park for the Tuesday and Wednesday 23/24 of February.  We had sufficient car parking for all the contractors on site for the two days.  By Thursday 25th Feb the visitor car park was full again.

Just to be Clear, the rules for use of the Visitor Car Park:-
1. If you are a resident and you have a designated car space in the resident’s car park. Use it not the visitor’s car park. The only exception to this rule would be to unload heavy and bulky items, in which case your car would be in the visitor’s car space for no more than 15 minutes.  
2. You are a resident if you live in the complex.  I think that if you have a visitor whom is staying overnight more than half the week, every week, then you should be making some permanent car parking arrangements for them.  

3. A quick dash in from the gym, park the car in the visitors car space whilst you shower change and get ready for work is not a fair use of the visitor’s car space.  The extra minute it would take you to walk to and from your designated car park could be viewed as an additional work out!

WELCOME TO OUR NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND THANK YOU TO OUR OUTGOING MEMBERS
The body corporate committee is a group of residents volunteering their time and energy towards the smooth, efficient and cost effective running of the complex.   As a group we all benefit from this team of dedicated individuals meeting once a month to process sometimes complex issues for the greater good.

Ross (U26) and Andrew (U08) have both retired from the committee for a year at least.  Thank you to both of you for the efforts put in.
We welcome Marion (U07) general member, and Kevin (U12) as the new secretary to the committee.  

Brian Porter (U33) continues on as chair as does Barry (U36) as Treasurer and Jane (U40), Pierre (U41) and Peter (U45) as continuing general committee members.
CLIPPED WING!
I have injured my shoulder and am a little incapacitated at the moment with what looks like a frozen shoulder.  I am, they tell me, in the middle cycle, which is the painful 1/3rdof what can be a 2 year injury.  My left shoulder, fortunately for a right handed girl!  I am a bit grumpy, I don’t get much sleep and my shoulder is very painful at night and in the mornings, thawing out as the day goes on.  The good news is that I think I am over the hump and on the slope towards being pain free, but still limited mobility.  This should not affect the work I do too much.  Just might be a bit slower getting to some tasks and hopefully not too snappy in the mornings…..Thanks everyone for the well wishes.  I am soo looking forward to the pain free stage. 
Georgina
